
 

 

State Bar of Arizona 2019 Lobbying Report 

The State Bar of Arizona’s lobbying efforts are restricted by both the US Supreme Court 
decision, Keller v. State Bar of California, and Arizona Supreme Court rule. It may only take 

positions on issues related to “… regulating the legal profession and improving the 
quality of legal services …” 

 

 

During 2019, the State Bar of Arizona did not actively lobby the state Legislature on any Bar-
sponsored bills, nor were there any bills that the Bar actively lobbied against. 

2019 ABA Day in Washington DC 
The State Bar of Arizona participated in ABA Day in Washington DC on April 9-11, 2019. 
Members of the State Bar delegation met with Arizona’s Congressional delegation to discuss 
increased funding for the Legal Services Corporation to improve access to legal services in our 
state. 

Expenses related to lobbying in 2019 

CEO ABA Day Expenses  Legal Services Funding $1,405 
Chief Bar Counsel ABA Day Expenses Legal Services Funding $1,578 
 Total $2,983 

 

Cost to Members 
Lobbying costs for each member per issue (based on 24,824 members as of November 1): 

Issue Cost per member 
ABA Day $0.12 

 

Questions regarding the State Bar of Arizona’s lobbying practices? 

Joe Hengemuehler, Chief Communications Officer 
joe.hengemuehler@staff.azbar.org  
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